

Croesoswallt Archers

Minutes of Committee Meeting 7th April 2016

Members Present

Andy Duggin, Tony Owen, Lyn Anderson, Carl Willmott, Mark Jones, Will Spalding.

Meeting begins 20:00hrs.

1/ Apologies for absence: Nicky Lincoln, Clare Holmes,

2/ Minutes of Last Meeting: Accepted.

3/ Matters Arising: The Hospital Fete 25th June and Kronofest 25 June and 16 July were discussed.

The need for more Level One Coaches, an email asking for any interested members to be sent out to the membership.

4/ Treasurers Report: Mark said that we were doing better from the fees than when we were with N Wales.

He said funds were fine, and mentioned being aware that sometime we may need to look for another field.

5/ Record officers Report: Lyn reported that the Indoor league table was now complete with all scores in.

and there was not action yet in the Outdoor scoring.

6/ Secretary's Report: Will reported two new members Rob Pickles and Mike Garratt (making a comeback)

and that he had sent The Marches School at Oswestry a Letter of Support for their project of starting a Scouts Archer club.

7/ Child Protection Officers Report: Nothing to Report.

8/ Equipment Officers Report: Tony talked about the need to get the concrete base done for the new shed.

He thanked Andy for his help restoring the club arrows. He said he would be having a look at the Target Stands and that we would need more bows for the beginners classes and Have a Go's.

He was asked to look into getting some new targets (primarily for the Longbow Archers who are having trouble with the Very Hard Straw ones that we have now. If possible English Straw ones were favoured.

9/ Press Officer's Report: Nothing to Report.

10/ Web Master's Report: Lyn said that the Club Web Site was now fully updated. She also said that The Club FaceBook

Page was the easiest way of seeing which archers were going to be On The Line (at the field).

11/ Junior Representative's Report:

12/ Chairman's Report: Andy talked about getting a team to work on the New Hut Base, he said we would get Premixed Concrete.

13/ Competitions Secretary's Report: Carl said The Silver Dollar Tournament was set for the 4th of September with the

Club Championships to be arranged for about two weeks before. He said we should make sure we could have the Cricket field for the two dates. He talked about which Judges we would have, and he would look into Toilets.

He asked if we could purchase a new Metal Detector for use at these tournaments. He thought it would be a good idea for any members wanting to shoot in the Tournament were to put their names in a hat with the lucky ones drawn after a Working Party of 10 members was reached.

He said he was hoping to start organising shoots in the Shropshire Heritage Tournaments next year.

14/ Any Other Business: Encouraging Club Dress to be worn on Club Evenings was talked about.

And that it had been decided that on Wednesday Evening shooting if the Cricket Club were in attendance Shooting must be limited to a maximum of 60yds.

15/ Date of Next meeting: Tuesday 12th July at 20:00hrs.

The Meeting was closed at 21:15hrs.